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09 February 2017 

Mr Charles Millsteed 

Chief Executive Officer 

Queensland Competition Authority 

Dear Mr Millsteed 

DBCT 2015 DAU – Compliance with Secondary Undertaking Notice 

On 21 November 2016, the QCA issued a secondary undertaking notice (SUN) to DBCT Management (DBCTM) 

in relation to the DBCT 2015 DAU (DAU), requiring the DAU to be amended in the way the QCA considered 

appropriate. Accordingly, DBCTM has amended the DAU in compliance with the SUN, such that the QCA may 

proceed directly to a final decision to approve the DAU and thereby provide certainty for all stakeholders. 

DBCTM raised some of its concerns with the QCA's final decision on the DAU in its letter on 22 December 

2016, to which the QCA responded on 2 February 2017. Further, DBCTM identified a number of other issues 

with the drafting of the DAU and brought these to the attention of the QCA. DBCTM’s concerns raised in its 

letter, along with the other drafting issues it has identified, will form part of a future draft amending access 

undertaking (DAAU), to be submitted once the DAU is approved.  

Please contact Jonathan Blakey if you have any related queries. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Anthony Timbrell 

Chief Executive Officer 

DBCT Management 

 

Attachments: 

1. DBCT 2015 DAU 

2. DBCT 2016 Terminal Master Plan (Schedule F of 2015 DAU) 

3. DBCT 2015 SAA 

4. DBCT 2015 DAU ARR Model 
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